December 7, 2005

Mr. James Owczarski Common Council Administration Manager City Clerk's Office City Hall, Room 205

Dear Mr. Owczarski:

The Health Department is submitting the following grant resolutions for Common Council approval:

<u>Breast Cancer Awareness Program</u> - This continuing grant, funded by the Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services will be used to maintain the Milwaukee Breast and Cervical Cancer Awareness Program and expand the scope of the Wisconsin Women's Cancer Control Program.

<u>Bioterrorism Grant - Focus B</u> - This continuing grant, funded by the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) through the State of Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services will be used to enhance local public health agency capacity to prepare and respond to bioterrorism.

<u>Gorski Flu Grant</u> - This new grant, funded by The Blood Research Institute of the Blood Center of Wisconsin will provide reimbursement to the City of Milwaukee Laboratory for their involvement in a study of how the immune system responds to a virus traveling through the population.

All appropriate paperwork is attached. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Yvette Rowe Business Operations Manager- Health

Attachments